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Hello everyone, and welcome to the Fall issue of the 

CAAôs Newsletter. I hope that everyone who was out 

in the field this year had a safe and productive season, 

with fingers crossed that those still there have a few 

more days of good weather before too much snow 

arrives! 

 

Itôs been an eventful several months for archaeology in 

Canada, and I hope everyone is aware that the CAA 

has two Facebook pages where they can share and 

follow news, offer opinions and advice, and generally 

keep in touch with those working near and far. The 

CAA ñgroupò site now has almost 650 members, while 

the CAA ñcommunityò has more news for and about 

its members. Check them out! 

 

This issue of the Newsletter has a range of submissions 

ï messages from William Ross, Jennifer Birch, and the 

organizers of the 46
th
 annual CAA conference (in 

gorgeous Whistler, BC!). There are two contributions 

from the Canadian Museum of Civilization: the first is 

an update on the ongoing construction in the 

archaeology collections by Stacey Girling-Christie, 

while Lucie Johanis discusses the challenges of 

developing and maintaining a bilingual archaeological 

sites database in the face of increasingly varied 

terminology. Christina Robinson highlights differential 

global positioning system technology as a tool for the 

subsurface examination of a large aboriginal 

occupation site in Newfoundland. 

 

Alwynne Beaudoin has a great review of Peter 

Ackroydôs First Light - his take on archaeological 

excavation and interpretation is bound to strike a 

chord, while Joyce Wright gives her thoughts on a 

History Channel documentary on the Mantle site. 

 

Finally, the CAA is soliciting nominations for its 

various awards, and the Newsletter is still looking for a 

regional fieldwork editor for Nunavut Please think 

about volunteering! 

 

 

 

 

British Columbia 

http://www.asbc.bc.ca/ 

Alberta  

http://www.albertaheritage.net/directory/archaeolog

ical_society.html 

Saskatchewan  

http://canoesaskatchewan.rkc.ca/arch/sasadd.htm 

Manitoba   

http://www.manitobaarchaeologicalsociety.ca/ 

Ontario 

http://www.ontarioarchaeology.on.ca/ 

Quebec 

http://www.archeologie.qc.ca/ 

New Brunswick  

http://www.archaeological.org/societies/newbrunsw

ick 

Nova Scotia   

http://www.novascotiaarchaeologysociety.com/ 

Prince Edward Island 

http://www.gov.pe.ca/peimhf/ 

 

And last but certainly not least, those who finished 

Masters or PhDs this year are listed in Newly 

Minted 2011-2012. Congratulations to everyone!! 

 

Karen Ryan 

caanewsletter@gmail.com 

 

http://www.asbc.bc.ca/
http://www.albertaheritage.net/directory/archaeological_society.html
http://www.albertaheritage.net/directory/archaeological_society.html
http://canoesaskatchewan.rkc.ca/arch/sasadd.htm
http://www.manitobaarchaeologicalsociety.ca/
http://www.ontarioarchaeology.on.ca/
http://www.archeologie.qc.ca/
http://www.archaeological.org/societies/newbrunswick
http://www.archaeological.org/societies/newbrunswick
http://www.novascotiaarchaeologysociety.com/
http://www.gov.pe.ca/peimhf/
mailto:caanewsletter@gmail.com
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Hello all: 

Thank you for your vote of confidence. It is an 

honour and a privilege to be elected as your 

President.  I would like to welcome Dr. Jennifer 

Birch who was elected Vice-President and to thank 

the executive for making my entry as President as 

smooth as possible.  

For those who donôt know me, I spent most of my 

archaeological career with the Ontario Government 

as a Regional Archaeologist.  Since retirement in 

2002, I have run a small consulting business 

conducting CRM surveys in Northwestern Ontario. 

Eldon Yellowhornôs introduction in his last 

Presidentôs message requires a correction. I do not 

have a PhD and although I am on the faculty list of 

the Department of Anthropology at Lakehead 

University, I am a Professional Associate, not a 

faculty member.  

Thank you to Adrian Burke, Claude Champdelaine, 

Brad Loewen and their crew for a well-run 

conference in Montreal.  Speaking of conferences, I 

hope members are making plans to attend our next 

annual meeting in Whistler, BC, May 15 to 19, 

2013.  

At the 2012 AGM, members requested that the 

executive ask the Canadian Museum of Civilization 

when access to their collections would be accessible 

to researchers. Mark OôNeill, President and CEO, 

has replied that the museum is undertaking a major 

expansion of their existing collections storage to 

both improve storage and facilitate greater access to 

the collections and the project is expected to be 

completed by September 2013. 

During the summer we lead an extensive letter 

writing campaign against the draconian cuts to 

Parkôs Canadaôs archaeologists and conservators.  

I was very gratified by the many letters sent to the 

Prime Ministerôs Office by Canadian and 

international colleagues.  It is vey evident that Parks 

Canada is highly esteemed throughout the world.  

All correspondence that has been copied to us is 

posted on our webpage. To date, most of the 

political replies have been platitudes and ñthere, 

there, now - no need to worryò.  It appears that our 

objections have fallen on deaf ears.  Nonetheless it 

is very important that we made our objections 

known.  Thank you to Tim Rast, who allowed us to 

use materials from his website, William Moss, who 

assisted with some quick translations and contacts 

with French speaking colleagues, Rob Ferguson for 

numerous letters, Jennifer Birch, our new VP, 

colleagues from the eastern Canada who were 

particularly vocal and many others. I apologize if I 

have missed mentioning anyone.  

I would also like to thank Karen Ryan for 

improving our newsletter. It looks great, it reads 

even better and I would encourage colleagues to 

make contributions. Karen can only produce an 

outstanding newsletter if members make 

contributions.  

Donôt forget the Canadian Journal of Archaeology 

that is now available as a CD Publication. Our 

editor, Gerald  Oetelaar, is always looking for new 

submissions.  

Our webmaster and service provider have facilitated 

much of the revised website and have been 

particularly effective at ensuring the postings are 

current, including the Parks Canada 

correspondence.  Both our You Tube channel and 

Facebook page can be accessed from our webpage.  

We encourage all members to participate.  

There are many awards presented by the CAA. 

Most need nominations and details can be found on 

the webpage.  

The University of Western Ontario has graciously 

volunteered to host the 2014 annual meeting. If you 
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are interested in hosting the 2015 annual meeting 

please contact the executive.  

The CAA is your organization and it is your time 

and effort that makes it successful. I encourage 

members to contact the executive with ideas for 

improvements that they think may encourage others 

to get involved. I am especially interested in 

encouraging students to become more active. 

Thank you once again to all the volunteers.  

Regards 

William Ross 

President 

The CAA is looking for new photos to update the 

images on our website 

(http://canadianarchaeology.com/caa/). 

 

Send pictures from your fieldwork, research, and 

archaeological travels in Canada to 

jenniferannbirch@gmail.com.  

 

Photos should be high-resolution and include a 

caption and the name of the photographer. We'll 

post them on our Facebook page, and those with the 

most likes will be included in the banner for our 

webpage.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://canadianarchaeology.com/caa/
mailto:jenniferannbirch@gmail.com
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Department of Archaeology 

University of Calgary 

Calgary, AL T2N 1N4 

 

cjaeditor@canadianarchaeology.com 

 

32 Redwood Road  

Brantford, ON N3R 3M1 

 

gwarrick@wlu.ca 

 

Archaeology and History Division 

Canadian Museum of Civilization  

Gatineau, QC K1A 0M8 

 

caanewsletter@gmail.com 
 

Historic Resources Branch  

213 Notre Dame Ave. 

Winnipeg MB  

 

webeditor@canadianarchaeology.com 

189 Peter Street  

Thunder Bay, ON P7A 5H8 

 

wiross@tbaytel.net 

 

Department of Anthropology  

University of Georgia  

250A Baldwin Hall  

Athens, Georgia 30602  

jenniferannbirch@gmail.com 

 
4 Salter Place  

Whitehorse, YT Y1A 0C6 

 

keeperaustraliamt@klondiker.com 

 
Department of Archaeology 

Simon Fraser University  

2833 McGill Street  

Vancouver, British Columbia V5K 1H7 

ecy@sfu.ca 

 

mailto:cjaeditor@canadianarchaeology.com
file:///C:/Documents%20and%20Settings/kryan/Desktop/CAA%20Newsletter/gwarrick@wlu.ca
mailto:caanewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:webeditor@canadianarchaeology.com
mailto:wiross@tbaytel.net
mailto:jenniferannbirch@gmail.com
mailto:keeperaustraliamt@klondiker.com
mailto:ecy@sfu.ca
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jack.brink@gov.ab.ca 

 

 ς if interested, please contact 
president@canadianarchaeology.com 

 

butch.amundson@stantec.com 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

ï if interested, please contact 
president@canadianarchaeology.com 

coupland@chass.utoronto.ca 

 

 

ecy@ubc.ca 

 

mlasalle@interchange.ubc.ca 

 

http://canadianarchaeology.com/caa/archcanada/ 

 

file:///E:/Karen/CAA%20Newsletter/jack.brink@gov.ab.ca
mailto:president@canadianarchaeology.com
mailto:butch.amundson@stantec.com
mailto:president@canadianarchaeology.com
mailto:coupland@chass.utoronto.ca
mailto:ecy@ubc.ca
mailto:mlasalle@interchange.ubc.ca
http://canadianarchaeology.com/caa/archcanada/
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Greetings all! We are proud to announce that the 

46
th
 annual Canadian Archaeological Association 

(CAA) Conference will take place in Whistler, 

British Columbia from May 15
th
-18

th
 2013. The 

papers, posters, and other formal conference 

proceedings will take place at the Whistler 

Conference Centre, while cultural festivities and the 

banquet will take place the Squamish-Lilôwat 

Cultural Centre. Please view the following links for 

more information.  

http://meetings.whistler.com/conference_centre/ 

http://www.slcc.ca/ 

 

 

 

The team organizing the conference event includes 

CAA past president Eldon Yellowhorn, and Rudy 

Reimer, Sarah Carr-Locke, and Jennifer Lewis all of 

Simon Fraser University. We are currently planning 

more details for the gathering/event, so watch for 

updates on the CAA website, on Facebook and 

other announcements over email and other media. 

We are looking forward to an intellectually 

stimulating meeting, but also a fun time through 

social and cultural events in and around Whistler.  

Cheers! 

The CAA 2013 conference organizing team. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

http://meetings.whistler.com/conference_centre/
http://www.slcc.ca/
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The Canadian Museum of Civilization located in 

Gatineau, Québec is undergoing a massive facelift 

which will result in the expansion of their storage 

space by ten percent. A new full concrete floor is 

planned to be built above the space currently used 

for the archaeology collections. This major 

renovation project will lead to an expansion of some 

1500 square metres of collections storage. 

 

Collections Room 5103 (Archaeology) prior to the 

beginning of construction. 

For researchers who have never visited the 

archaeology collections curated at the Canadian 

Museum of Civilization, the material is located on 

the fifth floor (Room 5103) of the Curatorial wing. 

Much of the material is housed in 85ò x 50ò x 26ò 

metal or wood storage cabinets.   

During the Fall of 2010 385 cabinets were lifted off 

of five large bays of movable storage units and 

weighed. Based on in-house research requirements 

and cabinet weight, these cabinets were then 

distributed over several floors of the Curatorial 

building. Collections Management staff expertly 

manoeuvred the cabinets into every available open 

area in other collections storage rooms. 

 

Archaeology cabinets now in óclosedô storage at CMC. 

During this extended period of closure we have 

taken advantage of the availability of additional 

staff assigned to the project. We have processed a 

fair amount of material held in our backlog 

inventory. 

The company Montel Inc. dismantled the bays of 

movable storage units. Metal plates were drilled into 

the concrete floor to cover and protect the existing 

movable storage rails. We will be switching from a 

power mobile storage system to a manual assist 

system.  
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The following provides an outline of the many 

aspects involved in the floor construction: 

1. Construct new 6th floor structural steel and 

complete floor assembly. 

2. Install new electrical distribution on 5th and 

6th floors. 

3. Install spray-applied fire proofing to new 

structural steel. 

4. Install new ventilation on 5th floor. 

5. Finish all surfaces. (e.g. drywall, concrete 

patching, painting). 

6. Install doors and modify existing doors for 

special communications. 

7. Install new lighting and dimming systems on 

5th and 6th floors. 

8. Install new data, telecom, and special 

communications on 5th floor. 

9. Install new fire protection (sprinklers) on 5th 

floor and re-feed 6th floor sprinklers. 

10. Install, verify, and re-program digital 

controls. 

 

 

Collections Room 5103 after removal of artefact cabinets 

but before the moveable cabinet bases were dismantled.  

A section of the corridor wall between the hallway 

and 5103 has been removed in anticipation of the 

large beams which will be delivered in January. 

A new pull-out art storage panels system will be 

installed on the sixth floor. It is anticipated that all 

the furniture which once lined part of the perimeter 

of the storage room plus filled one moveable storage 

bay will not return to 5103. We hope to have a 

separate visiting researcher room where collections 

can be laid out. This room would also act as a 

private viewing area for repatriation needs. We hope 

that some of the Alternate Storage boxes which 

primarily contain faunal material and flake lots will 

be re-located from the first level to 5103. Also being 

discussed are plans to re-locate our extensive cast 

collection which is currently held on another floor. 

 

Partially dismantled moveable storage bays.  

PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION PROJECT 

SCHEDULE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

December 2012 

January 2013 

January ï March 

April to July 

 

August 

 

September 2013 

Shop drawings & fabrication of steel 

Beam delivery onsite 

Installation of beams & pour concrete 

Installation of architectural, mechanical 

& electrical infrastructures 

Installation of shelving on 5
th
 & 6

th
 floors 

Tentative move back in and operational 
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We currently anticipate the cabinets to begin their 

journey back into Room 5103 in September of 

2013. We expect to re-open in the Fall of 2013. 

 

Wall section removed to permit the transport of large 

steel beams into Collections Room 5103.  

 

Collections Room 5103 prior to construction.  

The Canadian Museum of Civilization realizes the 

extended period of closure has been a major 

imposition for Canadian, American and European 

researchers. We regret apologize (are sorry for) the 

inconvenience this has posed and we do appreciate 

your patience. 

All requests for access during this period of closure 

are recorded and researchers will be notified in 

advance as to when the archaeology collections 

repository will re-open. All requests for access 

should be directed to Stacey Girling-Christie, 

Registrar, Archaeology, CMP 

Stacey.Girling@civilization.ca. 

Thank you to CMC staff Alain Proulx, Head, 

Architectural Technology for the project update 

information and Janet Young and Karen Ryan for 

photo assistance. 

 

Collections Room 5103 following the installation of 

protective metal tracks.

 


